
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 28 NOVEMBER 2007


EX.310/07
BUDGET 2008/09 TO 2010/11 - SUMMARY OF SAVINGS PROPOSALS  (Key Decision)


(With the consent of the Chairman and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item had been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan for consideration at this meeting as it had originally been forward planned for consideration at the Executive on 19 November 2007).

Councillors Bloxham, Mrs Bowman, P Farmer, Knapton, Mitchelson, Mallinson and Prest declared personal interests in relation to Concessionary Fares but took part in consideration of the item.

Portfolio – 
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted report CORP.62/07 summarising proposals for savings and additional income generation to be considered as part of the 2008/09 budget process.  The Director reminded Members that the Savings Strategy approved by the Council on 19 February 2007 and endorsed in the Medium Term Financial Plan approved by the Council 17 July 2007 had concentrated on the following areas to deliver the savings required to produce a balanced long term budget:

(a)  
Service improvement reviews

(b)  
Asset review

(c)  
Shared services

(d)  
Recurring revenue reductions in base budgets

At this stage the Executive (and Overview and Scrutiny) were being asked to give initial consideration to the proposed permanent reductions/savinsg in base budgets and also additional income generation proposals from 2008/09 onwards.

The Chairman requested the following for submission to Executive meeting on 17 December 2007:

(i) 
further details on the Arts, Brampton Live, Energy Efficiency Advice Centre, review location of the Tourist Information Centre, Community Services review, Conference group budget savings proposals; and

(ii) 
reports on the Pubwatch and Shopwatch scheme.

He recognised potential budgetary pressures arising from Concessionary Fares, Waste Collection, including the extension of recycling facilities, income shortages and the implementation of Job Evaluation and consideration would have to be given to savings to offset these pressures.  However, it has always been the Executive's belief that we should keep the level of Council Tax to a minimum, around inflation, and we would continue with that policy in our budget planning this year.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.  
That the proposed permanent amendments to the base budget from 2008/09 onwards be noted and forwarded on to the relevant Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consideration as part of the budget consultation process.

2.  
That the relevant Directors prepare reports on the following to the Executive on 17 December 2007:


(a)
further details on the Arts, Brampton Live, Energy Efficiency Advice Centre, review location of the Tourist Information Centre, Community Services review, Conference group budget savings proposals; and


(b) 
reports on the Pubwatch and Shopwatch scheme;

3. That it be noted that further savings were being worked on to meet the deficit projected for 2008/09 to 2010/11 as set out in the Revenue Summary Budget Report (CORP.59/07)

Reasons for Decision - To make arrangements for the proposals for savings and additional income generation to be considered as part of the 2008/09 budget process.
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